

## St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

- t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074
- e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk
  - w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Friday 8th November

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Dear Parents/Carers

## **Parent Governor**

Thank you to the five candidates, Helena, Sean, Melisa, Mike and Juliana. It is wonderful that we had so much interest and I am very grateful they put themselves forward. Over 50 families sent in ballot forms and I can confirm that Sean Flynn has been elected as the new parent governor. Congratulations to Sean and once again thank you to all the candidates.

## **Christmas Fair/PTA**

The PTA/Friends have met twice recently to plan the Fair and children's disco and I would like to thank them all very much for their time and help. To assist in the preparation for the Christmas Fair we will be having two non-uniform days. The first is next Friday 15<sup>th</sup> in exchange for chocolate and the second is two weeks later on Friday 29<sup>th</sup> November in exchange for bottles. Thank you for your support.

## Individual Photographs

A reminder that next Monday 11<sup>th</sup> November we will be having individual and sibling photographs. If you have PRE SCHOOL children (not Nursery) they can have a photograph taken with their brothers and sisters from 8.30am in the school hall. All other individual and family photographs will be taken during the school day. Thank you.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle





